
 
 
May 3, 2023 
 
Good afternoon, Deborah, Joyce, Jenine, and Shamim,  
 
Re:  P1217 Avancez Highland Park Response to Violation Notice dated April 12, 2023 
 
My name is Justin and I work with Android’s legal department. Attached is a copy of the 
report that indicates our cetane levels and further information. EGLE and ADQ 
conducted an investigation on February 16, 2023, and reported that we failed to provide 
the record for minimum cetane index or maximum aromatic content of diesel fuel. Again, 
that information is attached to this email. Furthermore, the violation states that we did 
not notify ADQ of the completion of installation and method of operation of EU-
ENGINE1 within 30 days of completion of the installation. It is to my understanding that 
during that period there was significant turnaround due to a workforce shortage and it 
simply was forgotten and for that I apologize. Updates have been made in both aspects 
regarding the notification process to both Plant Management and our Legal Department 
to ensure that this doesn’t happen again. Fell free to contact me with any questions. A 
written response will follow.  
 
Thank you,  
 
Justin Abdaal 
Android Industries 
Phone: 248-687-6352 
Direct: 248-721-7379 
www.android-ind.com 

 
 

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.android-ind.com%2F&data=05%7C01%7CCiavattoneD%40michigan.gov%7Ca35e295d0a1945da32b908db4c1a2cfd%7Cd5fb7087377742ad966a892ef47225d1%7C0%7C0%7C638187448034063048%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=iFUAGa69MR0jnWxcRthcvh7kXob%2BF%2Fpfdu%2BvlWK0EEg%3D&reserved=0

